What I do know so far about our By-Laws: 

1. The October 1997 By-Laws are not our true By-Laws.  

2. Minutes after October 1997, indicate that there was a vote (over several months after 

Members were notified properly, etc.) to change the By-Laws with an ammendment.


That was done and voted in favor of making the change about late 1998 or early 1999


(see minutes).

3. Harvey Wilkins, Joanne McPurdy and Bob Harper served on that Committee with Dennis Harbison who was then president.   Harvey and Joann both told me it did pass.

4. Dennis Harbison stated that unless there was a major change to the By-Laws in the manner business was conducted etc., the Atty. General does not need a copy. 

5. We do not now have (last time I checked) a copy in our files of the New By-Laws, however, Denis Harbison stated that some time back he gave a copy to Pat Estes and Val Costello, so they have them.  He is making me a copy and I will pick it up this week.  He said in two days from today (6/01/04)

6. The By-Laws being given to our new members are the OLD BY-LAWS 10/97.

7. There was never a vote to ammend the By-Laws so that a new member had to be a member for one year prior to taking office, according to Dennis Harbison, Past President.   (The By-Laws now state that any new member can hold office, which is as it should stay until we find proof to the contrary)  He said there was much discussion, but it never came into being because so many were opposed.  Dennis served on the Board for the three years Nick Beall was President and it never was voted on according to him.  He and Nick are both supplying me with old copies of minutes from Board and Business meetings which will help us to piece together the history of the issue and other issues as well.

8. Nick stated that no other changes were made to the By-Laws after that 1998 or 99 change in the date we do our elections and remove members from our rolls. 

9. A Constitution and By-Laws Committee is to be appointed by the President at the beginning of each new year.  There was no Constitution and By-Laws Committee for the 2003 year and none for the 2004 year, prior to that, I do not know.  Nick would know.

Hope this is of some help.  

The minutes are in the fire safe file cabinet, but are missing many.  The keys to the file are held by me, (Carole) Val and Bob Harper.  There is also an extra key in the key box, but I think only Val and Bob have a key to that key box.

